FACULTY COUNCIL MINUTES

Council Room, 412 Student Union
September 8, 2015

Clarke called the meeting to order with the following members present: Biros, Bliss, Borland, Cecil, Collins, Depperschmidt, Doust, Jones, Lavine, Lewis, Liang, Lloyd, Lowrance, McCann, Materer, Miller, Oberhelman, Perea-Fox, Piao, Richards, Royer, Tenorio, Topham, VanOverbeke, Vogel and Walker.
Also present:  Bird, L., Bonee, H., Burks, S., Elliott, K., Finchum, A., Hargis, B., Harrington, S., Haviland, C., Hilbert, K., Louthan, C., Lowe, K., Miller, B., Payne, J., Robinson, M., Sandefur, G., Smith, B., Shutt, G., Spradling, S., Taber, C., Tucker, S., Warde, L., Weaver, J., Wray, K. and Wright, R. 
Absent: Martin, Nabar, Takacs and Wansley.

HIGHLIGHTS

Special Report………………………………………………………………………………………



A.  Jamie Payne – Assistant VP and Chief Human Resources Officer………………….



B.  Steve Spradling – Director, Parking & Transportation Services…………………….


    C.  Dr. Suzanne Burks – Director, University Counseling Services……………………. 

Remarks and Comments – President Hargis……………………………………………………….. 

Report of Status of Faculty Council Recommendations and other Vice Presidents……………......
Reports of Liaison Representatives ……………………………………………………………….


SAC ………………………………………………………………………………………..



Graduate Faculty Council…………………………………………………………………..


Women’s Faculty Council………………………………………………………………….


Wellness Center……………………………………………………………………….........



GPSGA……………………………………………………………………………………..


SGA………………………………………………………………………………………..
AAUP………………………………………………………………………………………

Reports of Standing Committees …………………………………………………………………..

Academic Standards and Policies ………………………………………………………….

Athletics ……………………………………………………………………………………

Budget …………………………………………………………………………………......

Campus Facilities, Safety and Security ……………………………………………………

Diversity……………………………………………………………………………………

Faculty ……………………………………………………………………………………..


Long-Range Planning and Information Technology ………………………………………

Research ……………………………………………………………………………………

Retirement and Fringe Benefits ……………………………………………………………

Rules and Procedures ……………………………………………………………………....


Student Affairs and Learning Resources ………………………………………………….
Clarke called the meeting to order and welcomed everyone to the meeting. Clarke passed around the roll call and asked everyone to sign it. Clarke asked for approval of the August 11, 2015 minutes. VanOverbeke moved, Perea-Fox second. Motion passed. Clarke reminded the Liaison representatives that the reports that they submit to the council can be preliminary in nature. There was a little concern that the reports had to be formal. They can be relatively informal, such as bullet points. The liaison reps should feel free to come to the meetings and elaborate on those points as they see fit. Clarke moved for approval of the agenda. Perea-Fox moved and Walker second. Motion passed. Clarke stated there are three special reports this afternoon and introduced Jamie Payne, Holli Bonne and Christa Louthan.
Special Reports:
A.  Jamie Payne – Assistant VP and Chief Human Resources Officer
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Holli Bonee presented the above PowerPoint presentation to the Council members. Miller asked if a faculty member was retiring half way through the year, who should she talk to at HR. Bonee said yes, call HR. Bonee also stated that OTR has a schedule when a faculty should start this process, which is at least 90 days prior to the retirement date. Bonee suggested talking with Amy Hoy, she’s the benefit specialist. Clarke asked on the bariatric eligibility, one of the requirements was a BMI over 35 and obesity plus an uncontrolled condition then a complication; so is this an uncontrolled condition complication. It is an uncontrolled obesity related disease or complication. It does not need to be both. Clarke stated that if someone has the BMI of 35 and they are hyper-tensive they meet the requirement. Bonee stated she was not a physician but this situation would be some of the deciding factors as to whether they would or would not meet the requirements. 
B.  Steve Spradling – Director, Parking & Transportation Services
Spradling distributed the below paper map of university parking and had the map online for the council members to see.
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Spaulding stated the number one change that has been made this year is in the residential hall areas. Spaulding said there was no loss or gain in parking spaces due to the new Commons living area. Spaulding stated they moved all of the residential hall parking from the center of campus (parking spaces to the North of Iba Hall) to the University Commons area. The primary reason for this was: convenience and safety for the students. A stop light is being put in at the Cleveland and Hall of Fame right now to help with student safety. One drawback from this is that this parking lot is the RV parking lot for game days. Now the students have to move out of the lot for the games. Students are asked to move across the road to the new commuter lots. Spaulding showed (on the webpage) the council a press release that was sent to students regarding game day parking. Students were asked to move their vehicles from lot 74 to lots 52, 105 or lot 51. Spaulding stated that another change that has been made is lot 57 just south of Drummond is now staff parking. This was done to offset some of the spaces lost by the construction to the Human Sciences and Business Building. Spaulding said the central plant construction (north of Hall of Fame off Scott Street next to the Multi-modal and Monroe Street garage) is closed due to construction (lot 109 which is a commuter lot). Spaulding stated that about 200 spaces will be gained back as soon as the lot further north is completed at Eskridge and Washington. Spaulding stated that Athletics/Parking is building another gravel parking lot. This is not campus parking for students but there will be a park and ride shuttle running through this lot every 15 minutes. Spaulding stated that a 4th street garage will be started in November. This is located directly south of the Student Union on Ramsey Street. About 1/3 of lot 32 (which is staff) and lot 12 (which is commuter students) will be closed in November to build this new garage. The plan is to close part of these lots to start construction in November and run through May. The rest of the lots will go away when the Performing Arts Center construction begins. By the fall of 2016, the garage should be completed. Spaulding stated they are going from around 500 to nearly 700 spaces in this area. There will be a net gain in this area of campus in August of 2016. Spaulding stated that OSU has over 15,000 parking spaces which is equivalent to the University of Texas with half the number of people. Spaulding stated that OSU is at the rock bottom as far as price in the Big 12. Spaulding stated that over the past few years, OSU has been working to replace the bus fleet to CNG. OSU just rolled out six new CNG buses. Three are over the road coaches for the OSU-Tulsa shuttle route. These were purchased with grant money so they are paid for. There are also three new ADA buses driving around town. They are plain white right now and will be wrapped so people will recognize them as in town buses. With the addition of these six, the bus fleet is all CNG. The only diesel bus used right now is the back up and trip buses that go out of town. Materer asked about special permit parking spaces and how can someone purchase one. He couldn’t find anything on the website about these. Spaulding stated that yes there is a reserved space program. It’s been around for a few years. Spaulding said to contact the Parking & Transit office for information about purchasing one. The cost is $365 a year for the space (for 24/7) or $260 (for 5 days a week 8-5). This does not include the cost of the signage or parking permit. Materer stated it would be helpful if the information was accessible on the website. 
Dr. Lee Bird – Behavioral Consultation Team (BCT)

Dr. Bird distributed the following information to the council. 
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Bird stated that OSU has had some form of Threat Assessment Team on campus since 1985. Since Columbine and Virginia Tech, they have revamped how the team works. They want to identify students who maybe in crisis. Meaning they pose a threat to themselves or others. The team also deals with faculty and staff. There is also an Academic Alert for this situation. Bird stated if a faculty or staff member sees someone in distress and poses a threat, please call the number listed on the card. If it’s after hours, 
please call the police. Bird stated the team meets every other week on Wednesday and 
more often if necessary. They hear between 40 and 70 cases a year. Bird stated this is the time when students most likely start to have symptoms of schizophrenia and also bi-polar disorder. The team is seeing these students and often times the students can receive medication, get back on their feet and go to class. Bird stated the reason it’s a consultation team rather than threat assessment team is they want to call and talk about student/faculty/staff in distress and not wait until they know for sure it’s a crisis situation 
or a threat. Bird stated they want to have multiple observations if possible to collect information to see if there is a way to help the person prior to a crisis/threat occurring and get them back on the right track. The phone rings in Dr. Bird’s office but the team is from all over campus, Legal services, Dr. Burks, Chief of Police and others all of whom have had training and volunteer to serve. If there are any questions or someone wants Dr. Bird to do a program at a college, group or club she’d be more than happy to do this. Bird stated we need eyes and ears on campus to help keep the campus safe and this is a very good strategy to help with this. 
C.  Dr. Suzanne Burks – Director, University Counseling and Student with Disabilities 



Services
Burks introduced herself to the council. Burks stated that there was a misunderstanding that caused some council members some concern earlier this year about accommodation letters, but the situation has been straightened out. Burks stated that the email letter that was sent to faculty regarding the process for students with disabilities included the CWID in the context of the email letter but did not include the student’s name. Burks stated that they received some concerns and complaints at the time this was sent asking why the faculty member cannot have both the CWID and name. Burks stated that there was a giant misunderstanding. IT had told the Students with Disabilities Services staff that they could absolutely not use both the CWID and name on the letter. They were under the misconception that the Students with Disabilities staff were transmitting medical information, which they do not. The accommodation letters are merely a list of what accommodations need to be made for the specific student. Once Burks found out this was the case, they were able to go back and undo this. She is sorry to those faculty members who this caused any inconvenience. Burks stated that in the future, the initial email letter with the attachment of accommodations will include both the name and CWID of the student. 
Burks stated that about a year and a half ago, the Regents asked her to be the designated Sexual Assault Victim Advocate for the OSU campus and OSU system. Burks is currently doing this. Burks stated she gets called out on a regular basis to visit with young men and women who have been victims of sexual assault. Burks wanted the council to know that many times the victims come to her through faculty members. The victim will tell the faculty member what happened and then the faculty member sends them to Burks. Burks said to call her when a student approaches them with this issue. She would be happy to come to where ever the student is most comfortable. Burks stated is does happen on our campus and we need to help these young victims with this situation. VanOverbeke asked about the accommodations letter. She has received one that states the student has a medical condition that may cause them to miss class. VanOverbeke asked Warde to talk through some of the issues that might lead to this accommodation. Warde stated, that in general, cancer treatments, Crones, diabetes and other ongoing treatments for a chronic serious medical condition is usually the reason they put the flexible attachment policy on the letter. VanOverbeke stated that you have to take the students word for it that they are missing class due to their condition. VanOverbeke feels it is a bit vague in this instance. Warde stated they expect students to be held to the same standard or work and completion of the course work. If they miss something important in a lecture, too bad for them. Materer asked when students go to the Students with Disabilities office and fill out the paperwork, what are the students told about how they are to act on this accommodation. Are they told in writing that they need to talk to the faculty member or how are they to proceed? Warde stated they are told two ways at every single intake. There are only two people doing the intakes so she does half of them. Warde tells the students to follow up with their professors. Warde feels this is common sense but she knows that for many students this is a very new experience. Since professors have a lot of students, they need to know who the student is that needs the accommodations before they can grant these accommodations. Warde verbally tells the students and it is also in the handbook that is given to each student. The students must sign a piece of paper that indicates they have received the handbook. The handbook is also on the Students with Disabilities website. The question was asked that the burden is on the student to speak with the professor. Warde stated that when the professor has been notified by the Students with Disabilities office the onus is on the University to provide accommodation. So, yes, the students are told to identify themselves to the professor. But legally the onus is on the University. Perea-Fox asked if the faculty member is supposed to go find the student? Warde stated she does not expect the faculty member to go find the student. Either the Students with Disabilities office or the professor can reach out to the students via email. Joe asked if a faculty member can approach the Students with Disabilities office if the student missed most classes. He is struggling since the student he received a letter for has not attended class this semester. Who does he approach? He has sent an email to the student with no response. Warde stated she would be glad to reach out to the student. Warde stated that if the student is not completing the any of the work a faculty member is to grade them accordingly. Materer stated that when a faculty member receives a letter of accommodation for a student it’s kind of a legal issue. He was told not to approach the student but have the student approach the faculty member because if the faculty member starts approaching the student they are not treating everyone equally in the class. He is at a legal quandary about what to do when a faculty member receives a letter. You are supposed to approach the student but are not allowed to identify them. Warde stated that legally the student is required to identify themselves to the university. Her office takes on that responsibility. Warde stated that at this point, if the student requests accommodations, her office then notifies the instructors. There is nothing holding the faculty member back at this point since the student clearly wanted the professor to know they need the accommodation. The student has written down the professors’ name, the email was sent and the student is aware of the accommodations. Warde stated that they simply ask that professor do not identify the student in the middle of class. But if the professor wants to send an email or the student visits them during office hours it is appropriate to discuss the accommodations.
Remarks and Comments – President Hargis: 

Hargis stated that they are already receiving warnings about the budget for the coming year. The predications are pretty grim. Money being spent in the state is down. OSU raised tuition for in-state students this past year. This would be really hard to do again. Hargis will keep everyone informed. Hargis stated the good news is there will not be a short fall for this fiscal year. 
Hargis stated that OSU’s enrollment continues to be good. This year is one on the largest with about 25,000 students. This may be down slightly from the record setting enrollment of a few years ago. Hargis stated that OSU continues to enjoy savings in energy and this is helping to soften the blow. Hargis said out of state students represent 34% of this class. 
Report of Status of Council Recommendations:
Provost Sandefur stated that Ken Bartels, past Faculty Council chair, will be taking over the role of Ombudsman.

Sandefur stated that the annual faculty Appraisal &Development policy is now in effect. It was approved by the Executive Team. The A&D policy does not have to be reviewed by the Regents. The second policy listed; Reappointment, Promotion and Tenure process will have to be approved by the Regents. They voted unanimously last Friday to approve it. Sandefur again thanked Nick and Stephen as well as others who have worked so hard to get this policy revised and adopted. Both of these policies are now in effect and Sandefur will be sending out the requests for RPT will include the new document. 

Clarke asked if there were any other Vice Presidents with reports or announcements? Clarke asked Celeste Campbell how the new Banner system was progressing. She stated it’s going well. She thanked Clarke for his help.
Report of Liaison Representatives:
A.  SAC – Karissa Lowe


The Distinguished Service Awards nomination period is now open and nomination forms 

are on the SAC Website. Advertisement for the award nominations will be sent via email 

The Nomination period is from August 24th through September 25th. Awards are 


presented at the annual Staff Development Day in the Spring Semester.  You can contact 

SAC Vice-Chair, Jovette Dew for any questions at staff.advisory.council@okstate.edu.


The Council Executive Team is assisting Human Resources by reviewing videos of 

potential presenters for the Staff Development Day.


The SAC Website is now being updated with the newest representative’s pictures and 

streamlined by our PR Committee.


SAC once again presented OSU Staff with 20 Scholarships this year.  SAC is fund raising 
again this year to help with this endeavor for next year’s Scholarship awards.  Every SAC 
member will participate in collecting raffle and door prize items from area businesses.  

Raffle tickets for an OSU game will be sold this fall so you can help support Staff by 

purchasing a ticket for this raffle.
B. Graduate Faculty Council –Brenda Smith 

· At the August Graduate Faculty Council meeting, updates were provided to the Council on graduate enrollment, annual progress of graduate students, and graduate student stipends.

· To encourage earlier submission of the final thesis/dissertation documents, the Graduate College is implementing a priority deadline this year.   

· A new graduate program, Certificate in Big Data Analytics, was approved by the Council.  This is a multidisciplinary program brought forward from the Computer Science Department.

· The Council endorsed the idea of requiring all graduate students to complete a plagiarism training module through the Collaborative Institutional Training Institute (CITI) training platform.  

· The final version of the Best Practices in Advisory Committees and Defenses document was reviewed and endorsed by the Council. This document now takes into account discipline-specific practices.

· The Council was informed that the Graduate College will be pilot testing a parental leave policy in the College of Human Sciences this year and a process of performing thesis/dissertation plagiarism checks, through a Desire2Learn community with the help of ITLE.

· Council discussed the handling of incomplete grades for graduate courses in Banner and was asked to consider potential implications for graduate students as the university defaults back to the previous policy.

Theses best practices are on the website.  


B. Women’s Faculty Council – Barbara Miller
· WFC officers met with the Provost to discuss issues women face at OSU and elsewhere.
· WFC chair and secretary attended Orientation for new faculty and passed out flyers.
· WFC officers have been invited to the Institutional Diversity reception for new faculty and staff to represent WFC.
· Dates for the WFC monthly meetings in the Library Browsing Room are below. Last Wednesdays of the months noted, 4-5:30 pm.  May meet in Nov./December, not sure at this point.
· Sep 30 - Welcome Back and Meet New Faculty; discuss upcoming events to plan for: Research Week speaker, Difficult Dialogue Series, new initiatives, etc.  




Oct 28 -  




Feb 24 - 




Mar 30 - 




Apr 27 – Letters to Deans and Directors going out in the next week or two, 
requesting donations 
for Research Awards.
If you cannot make meetings and are interested in working with WFC, as a research 

award judge or in any other capacity, please contact Linda Watson at 



linda.watson@okstate.edu

C.
Wellness Center – Mary Talley


Talley discussed the below Wellness Department activities.
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D. GPSGA – Catherine Haviland

GPSGA will be adopting a local charity by the end of the month for Graduate Students 
and Faculty to have the chance to increase their community service hours as well as help 
the community. 


Material Grant Applications are due December 4th at 5:00pm, applications will be located 
on the website. 


GPSGA has a Facebook page, https://www.facebook.com/ostategpsga. Instagram and 
Twitter, @okstategpsga. Please follow us for photos, event information, and also 
application information! 
E. SGA – Kyle Hilbert

Hilbert said the SGA is getting the year kicked off. So far they have been interviewing 
applicants and all positions are now filled.
F.  AAUP – Barry Lavine

Clarke reminded everyone that the first AAUP meeting is scheduled for September 23rd 
at 3:30 in the Student Union Theater. Clarke said the Provost Sandefur will be visiting 
with the group. 
REPORTS OF STANDING COMMITTEES:
ACADEMIC STANDARDS & POLICIES – Mindy McCann – Update
 
McCann stated that the committee has numerous items on their agenda for the year. Currently the committee is looking at the grade appeal process for Honors Projects. This is specifically for the projects that they finish up at the end that is presented with some sort of a research project. Right now this process goes through the Grade Appeals committee just like a regular class grade. It seems that a separate procedure for this might be more appropriate. Like an appeal for a graduate thesis or dissertation. The committee is thinking that the creative component might work in this same place. The committee has also been asked to look at how a new hire with previous experience might be able to go up for early tenure and how it would be presented to the candidate in their offer letter. 
ATHLECTICS – Tom Royer – No Report
BUDGET –Pamela Lloyd – No Report
CAMPUS FACILITIES, SAFETY AND SECURITY – Nathan Walker – No Report
DIVERSITY – Lucero Tenorio – No Report
FACULTY – Glade Topham – No Report
LONG-RANGE PLANNING and INFORMATION TECHNOLOGY –Cecil Joe – No Report
RESEARCH – Andrew Doust – Update
Doust stated the committee is off to a good start at their first meeting. The VP for Research will be attending their next meeting. They will be discussing research infrastructure, use of IFC and other issues. If anyone has anything that pertains to research they would like to have the committee look at, please contact him.

Doust stated that the committee is still working on undergraduate research issues. Doust stated that undergraduate research is really important. Important for both the students, grades and as advertising for the university. Doust stated that there are named undergraduate research opportunities (Freshman Research Scholars, Wentz and more). Doust stated that there are a vast number of undergraduate student research opportunities that don’t fall into one of those named categories that are not cataloged as to who they are or what they are doing. In conjunction with this, there are faculty who are doing work with undergraduates and not getting recognition for this because there is no formal way of tallying this information. Some of the problems with undergraduate research is there is no office that collects this information. Doust stated that undergraduate research as a concept seems more applicable to the sciences when in fact it goes across all disciplines. Faculty would like recognition for this in their A&D decisions, etc. The committee would like to see some way of collecting all this information. One way is to have the departments collect the information and pass this along to the dean. This could be used for both recognition and perhaps for encouragement. An office at the university to collect this information would be a good idea. Other ideas are to have faculty awards for undergraduate mentoring, greater visibility for faculty involved during Research Week. Things like this would provide more incentive for faculty and get the word out about undergraduate research. Dousts impression is this is a really strong and important part of a university career but it’s not very visible. Undergraduate research should be more than just a lab. Doust feels that there needs to be other ways to look at undergraduate research that can provide critical skills to students. The committee is moving towards making a formal recommendation to the council in the future. 
RETIREMENT and FRINGE BENEFITS – Rita Miller – No Report
RULES and PROCEDURES – Deb VanOverbeke – No Report

STUDENT AFFAIRS and LEARNING RESOURCES – Jennifer Borland – No Report
Old Business – None
New Business – Stephen Clarke
Clarke announced to the council that they raised $250 to support Allied Arts. He thanked everyone who contributed to this mini campaign. 
The meeting adjourned at 4:01 p.m. The next regular meeting of the Faculty Council is Tuesday, October 13, 2015 in 412 Student Union, Council Room.
Respectfully submitted,

Deb VanOverbeke, Secretary
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Human Resources



Tuesday, September 8, 2015

Human Resources Benefits Update for Faculty Council
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Human Resources



2016 

HEALTH PLAN

*



We are doing well with the self-funded plan and are able to build a reserve for claims that are incurred by not paid at this time.  

*







Human Resources



Added Benefits

Bariatric Services

Requirements

		Enrolled in the health plan for two consecutive years 

		Use in-network Centers of Excellence

		BMI 40+ 

		BMI > 35 + 1 obesity related uncontrolled disease or complication 

		Psychological counseling  

		Nutritional counseling 

		Education and understanding of behavior modification, exercise and support for ongoing lifestyle changes 



*

		Body Mass Index (BMI)

		 		Total Population		Men		Women

		Underweight		1.1%		0.5%		1.4%

		Normal		31.7%		27.5%		34.1%

		Overweight		31.8%		39.6%		27.5%

		Obese		27.2%		28.6%		26.4%

		Extremely Obese		8.2%		3.8%		10.6%

		67.2% of participating population is overweight, 
obese or extremely obese































Catapult Screening Data: 2,378 participants from Fall 2014-Spring 2015

		208 participants with BMI between 35-39

		215 individuals with a BMI 40+





Diabetes was completely resolved improved in 86% of those who had bariatric surgery. 
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Incentives

*





*







Human Resources



Regulatory Changes Impacting 

High Deductible Health Plans (HDHP)

20% Participation

*





*







Human Resources



2016 Employee Premiums

*

		PPO 80%

		 		Both Credits		One Credit		No Credits

		Employee		$20.00 		$40.00 		$60.00 

		+Spouse		$291.08 		$311.08 		$331.08 

		+Children		$200.28 		$220.28 		$240.28 

		Family		$366.70 		$386.70 		$406.70 



		HDHP 20%

		 		Both Credits		One Credit		No Credits

		Employee		$0.00 		$20.00 		$40.00 

		+Spouse		$135.92 		$155.92 		$175.92 

		+Children		$85.16 		$105.16 		$125.16 

		Family		$154.42 		$174.42 		$194.42 

















































As you can see, the employee premium contributions for the PPO plan for employee + any dependents are going down; making it more affordable for families.  
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BCBS Provider Finder

		http://www.bcbsok.com/mmedia/providerfinder/



*
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Other Benefits

*





*







Human Resources



Wellness Incentives

*

		Incentive		Value

		Tobacco Free Incentive		$240/yr

		Biometric Screening Incentive		$240/yr

		Wellness and Colvin Center Membership		$240/yr

		Special Beginnings		$250 deductible credit

		Weight Watchers at Work		$100 up to 3 sessions per year

		Naturally Slim		$375 

		Condition Management































Human Resources



Catapult Health Screenings

		For Members of BlueCross/BlueShield

		Lab Accurate Results

		Personal Coaching from Medical Professional

		Immunizations (flu, dtp)

		$20 per month/$240 per year premium credit

		52+ opportunities to participate on campus this Fall



www.timeconfirm.com/okstate



Special clinics for facility mgmt, IT, SU.  Currently working on space for 

*







Human Resources



2016 Annual Enrollment

*

October 1 - 16

		Newsletter updates

		Post cards to home address

		Face-to-face group meetings

		On-line presentation

		Target emails







*







Human Resources





		Elections required 

		Health Flexible Spending Account (FSA) 

		Dependent Care Flexible Spending Account (DCA)

		Health Savings Account (HSA)

		Waiving coverage is a two-part process requiring verification

		Update demographic information (veteran, disability, etc.)

		Tobacco affidavit must be complete for incentive



Action Required By All

http://webemp.okstate.edu
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Human Resources



THANK YOU 

FOR SERVING ON THE 

FACULTY COUNCIL





*
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2015 2016

Deductible
$1,500/$3,000 $2,600/S5,200
$4,000/$8,000

Employee Only $965

$1,000/$1,500





By logging in to Blue Access for Members™ (BAM) you can use
Provider Finder to:

« Find a network primary care physician, specilist or haspita.

« Fiter search resuls by doctor, specialty, ZIP code, language and gender —
‘even get directions from Google Maps™.

« Estimate the cost of hundreds of procedures, treatments and tests and
Your out of-posket expenses.

« Determine if a Blue Distinction Center® is an opton for treatment.

« View patient feedback or add your review for a provider.

« Review providers' certications and recogitions.

It's easy, immediate, secure — and available at bebsok.com.




Looking for the ‘ !
right doctor? \ ‘7




No changes to premiums
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Phone


Web


Email


Facebook


Instagram


Twitter


405-744-WELL (9355)


wellness.okstate.edu


wellness@okstate.edu


facebook.com/osuwell


@OSUWELL


@OSUWELL


Seretean Memorial
Wellness Quest for 


United Way
Friday, Oct. 2!


noon 
$15 donation to United Way


Student Union Plaza - East side on Hester 


Join President Hargis and First Cowgirl Ann 
Hargis on a Wellness Quest. Discover hidden 
gems throughout campus! Wear one of your 


vintage Wellness Walk shirts and receive a fun 
giveaway. 


Families & Flashlights 
OSU Botanic Gardens 


Saturday, Oct. 10
$25 per family


Preregistration is required 
To register contact Tabi Deal at 405-744-2354 


or email tabi.deal@okstate.edu
Registration deadline: Wednesday, Oct. 7


Bring your family out to enjoy the serenity & 
inspiration of nature through this low-cost, 


camping experience. Throughout the Botanic 
Gardens children and parents can enjoy an 


amazing outdoor space to play & enjoy being 
together. After setting up your tent, join 


in family time by eating dinner together, a 
scavenger hunt, s’mores and watching A Bug’s 


Life on the big screen.  


Jack-O-Lantern Jog
Saturday, Sept. 26, 2:00 p.m.


$7 per person 
Registration Deadline Friday, Sept. 11


Register in the Seretean Wellness Center 
For more information contact Tabi Deal at 405-


744-2354 or email tabi.deal@okstate.edu
The Jack-O-Lantern Jog is an amazing fun 


run/walk/jog (1 mile) through campus. Upon 
completion of the 1-mile event all participants 
can grab a pumpkin & paint away! T-shirts will 


be given to the first 200 to register!


Wellness Wednesday
Family Care giving


Free Employee Luncheon
Wednesday, Sept. 16,


Registration deadline: Sept. 11
Noon—12:50 pm


Seretean Wellness Center Lecture Hall
Join Dr. Whitney Bailey and learn tips and 
strategies for navigating care processes 


including information resources on the aging 
network, community supports, key entry 


points and common experiences.  


Live Active Challenge


Register today for the 2nd annual campus 


challenge against Baylor to promote an active 


lifestyle and healthy hearts. 


To register visit okla.st/beatbaylor 


Yoga in the Garden
Free


Thursdays beginning Sept. 10
5:45-6:30 p.m.


The Botanic Garden at OSU lower lawn near 
the vegetable garden


There is no better way to unwind at the end 
of a long day than through yoga practice and 
guided relaxation. Bring your yoga mat and 
join Yoga Therapist Carol Bender as we shed 
the worries of the day and welcome nature’s 


energy into body, mind and spirit. 
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